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Planting Now For 

Spring Color

On Saturday, October 14, Lynn Hart 

coordinated the planting of 400 daffodil 

bulbs.  Lynn and our 8 volunteers planted 

the bulbs in the front area and in a small 

patch in front of Unit 56.  The result should 

be some nice color added to our landscape 

come spring.  Thanks to Lynn for her work 

as chair of the Landscaping Committee.  

And thanks to all our Saturday volunteers!

Yard Sale

Although we were still in the midst 

of the unusually high daily 

temperatures, September 23 

produced a nice morning for the 

Lullwater yard sale.



Presidentôs Corner

November, 2017

Carolyn Johnson, LEOA President

The end of the year is fast approaching. As usual at this time of year, I am 

wondering where the year went, and looking forward to the festivities ahead. The 

Christmas holidays always bring all six grandchildren together, creating a 

wonderful chaotic time. At Lullwater Estate we look forward to the Annual Meeting 

(on December 6th, mark your calendars), and the decorating of the lamp posts.

As you have probably noticed, we have been pushing ahead with needed 

infrastructure repairs. Our front wall is repaired and painted, and smaller projects 

around the complex have begun. Our front column has suffered through its cover -

up for what seems an endless period of time. First it took many months to find a 

company that could do the repairs needed to replace the historical design, then we 

had to go through the bid process, and finally we had to obtain the approval of the 

insurance company of the truck that damaged it. Just as work was to begin, the 

contractor scheduled to do the repairs was called to Florida to do repairs following 

Hurricane Irma. We are now waiting for their return and start of repairs, at which 

time our wall will be finished. Thanks for everyoneõs patience during this period.

It is always surprising to the board how expensive it has become to make the 

necessary repairs to our infrastructure, whether those repairs are for broken water 

pipes, sagging porches, dead limbs or trees, broken columns, power washing, or a 

good paint job. Our goal this year has been to continue providing for these needs 

without raising our monthly assessments, and to accomplish this goal, we have 

looked at ways to do some tweaking of our budget and costs. I will be sending out 

notifications on some of the ways we have determined to do this, so please read 

your email before deleting. It is important for each of you to stay informed.

I wish everyone a happy Thanksgiving and look forward to seeing you on 

December 6th.



The Lullwater Pet Community

London belongs to 

Sarah and David Kruse 

Jack and Jett belong to Paul Murdoch. (Evidently 

just finished their regular hike through Olmsted.) 

Chou Chou belong to Penny 

and Joe Lappan

Rosie belongs to Tom 

Hemby (part -time) 

A lot of pets become familiar 

faces around Lullwater , so 

weõd love for you to share a 

photo of yours.

REMINDER

For The Artsy -craftsy Folks In Our Community

Would you like to offer your work for sale to other Lullwater residents? We're 

considering a Lullwater Creations display table at the December annual meeting, 

just in time for holiday gifts. We've got some wood -turning creations lined up, but we 

have to believe that there are  plenty of other residents with creative impulses 

(painting, pottery, jewelry, whatever) who can put their crafts up for display and 

sale. If you'd like, we can donate your proceeds to your preferred charity. If you are 

interested please email Robert Marshall at robertmarshall949@gmail.com

mailto:robertmarshall949@gmail.com


Where are the sheep? 

For much of the past two months, the 

sheep have been happily grazing on our 

neighbor's property at 817 Lullwater

Road (north of us, beyond the rear 

detention pond) where they are confined 

by an electrified fence. They usually 

return to the grotto area in the evening 

and overnight.  As the forage at 817 

depletes, we will let them return to the 

front pasture.  We will begin 

supplementing with hay later in the fall.
The once-thick brush at 817 Lullwater has 

been cleared thanks to the sheep. 

Woodlands Update

Time for Annual Lamppost Decorating

Each year residents of Lullwater Estate adopt a lamppost to decorate for the holiday 

season. It brightens the property and encourages us to get out in the neighborhood 

during the darker, colder days ahead. If you would like to decorate one this season, 

please review the attached map and let Sarah Kruse (sarabkruse@gmail.com) know 

by the number noted on the map by November 16. In the case of more than one 

person requesting the same lamppost, Sarah will get in touch with you.

Please decorate 

your lamppost 

sometime after 

Thanksgiving and 

no later 

than December 6, 

the evening of our 

annual meeting.

We'll schedule a 

social gathering 

later in December to 

sip some cider, eat 

some cookies and 

enjoy the 

decorations.

Questions?

Contact Sarah at 

608.751.7437



When future generations ask òWhy the bollards?ó 

Å Over the last 30 years, many careless truck and van drivers have caused 

damage to the exit columns.     

Å As weõre seeing now,  it can be a time consuming effort to get the party 

responsible for the damage to own up to their liability.

Å The column construction is such that repairs must be handled by specialists.

Å Numerous measures have been taken in the past to prevent this damage.

Å Ultimately, only the bollards have been able to provide real protection for these 

historical structures that add so much to the Lullwater community.

Meanwhileé
The beauty of our community is maintained thanks to the 

efforts of the Architectural Control Committee, as well as the  

efforts of individual residents making renovations to their units 

ðsuch as the Hudsons in Unit 8 (below). 



Don Saliers traveled to Italy with the whole family in July.  All twelve gathered 

for a once -in -a-lifetime set of days in a Tuscan villa. After Tuscany, Don had 

several days by himself in Rome, staying with  the Maryknoll community near 

the Villa Borghese.   In addition to the Vatican, the Sistine Chapel, the 

Pantheon and other tourist places, many out -of-the -way places were visited, 

including St. Benedictõs original monastery (517 A.D.) at Subiaco in the remote 

mountains.   Here are some of the scenes.

What I Did On My Summer Vacation

The great pasta lesson and party. One of the highlights was a pasta -

making lesson from the hostess.  Pictured are the five grandchildren, 

their parents, myself and Patricia our instructor.  Can you imagine the 

joy and delight, once the sauces were cooked, of sitting down to the feast? 

The Saliers in I t aly

(Continued on next page)



Don overlooking Rome

Don at the Duomo in Sienna.

Tuscany from near the villa. 

Cleo (the youngest) at a Trattoria

Thanks to Don for sharing!

The Saliers in I t aly (continued)


